Vol. III, no.)

Leisure World Historical Society of Laguna Hills, California Inc.

Dedicated to preserving the Archives of Our Community



P.O.Box 2220, Laguna Hills, CA 92654 (714) 951-2330

JANUARY, 1989

GUEST SPEAKER OF THE MONTH

We are fortunate to have as our guest speaker, Dr. Garo M. Tertzakian, who will share his experience in Armenia following the devastating earthquake.

Dr. Tertzakian was one of a group of physicians sent to Armenia by the U.S. State Department to assess the damage and offer aid to the earthquake victims.

Garo Tertzakian graduated from the American University of Beirut, then trained in general surgery at the Medical College of Ohio. He served his residency in urology at UC Irvine Medical Center, where he remains as an assistant professor of urology, specializing in kidney transplants.

Dr. Tertzakian is a Board Member of Medical Outreach, a nonprofit organization of health improvement for Armeniansthroughout the world.

Dr. Tertzakian's experience will be of historical significance and we know we will find this an exciting and fascinating experience.

Members and guests are welcome. The meeting will be held in Clubhouse 3 Auditorium at 2:00 p.m., January 31, 1989.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Since this is the first issue of the Newsletter for our Anniversary Year, I would like to wish each of you a belated Happy New Year. I hope this last year of the 80's will be a healthy and peaceful one for each of you.

1989 will be a historical year for Leisure World. Elaborate plans are being completed for the celebration of the 25th Anniversary and we also will be having our own special events beginning with our Community Service program on January 31.

But while we look forward to an eventful year, I would like to thank the Officers, Directors, Volunteers and Staff for all their assistance this past year. I would especially like to thank Mrs. Helen Marks and Marian Fox, two faithful volunteers, who have moved to Freedom Village and Palm Terrace and so can no longer serve in this capacity. We sincerely appreciate their years of dedicated service and wish them well.

Progress is continuing on publication of the 25 year history of Leisure World and we all look forward to the completion of this project.

Meanwhile again let me express my appreciation for your cooperation in the past and offer my best wishes for a Happy and Peaceful New Year.

Cordially, Claire Stiff

President

MEMBERSHIPS

Merle Train, Membership Chair, reminds those members who have not sent in their renewal dues, it is not too late to do so. This will allow you to take advantage of purchasing the book, "Fulfilling Retirement Dreams" at pre-publication cost.

Thanks especially to those members who have upped their membership status to contributing, sustaining or sponsoring when renewing for 1989.

LEISURE WORLD HISTORICAL SOCIETY of Laguna Hills

P.O. Box 2220 23522 Paseo de Valencia Laguna Hills, CA 92654 NON-PROFIT ORG

PAID

Permit No. 340 Laguna Hills CA 92653